
Next meeting will be a Zoom meeting on October 15,
2022 at 4:00 PM, meeting code will be sent the day

before the meeting.

FALL 2022

Annual PNCS Picnic at Fort Borst Park in Centralia,
WA on July 9, 2022 in person, after being cancelled

in 2020 and 2021 because of Covid.



PNCS (Pacific Northwest Cornish Society) meeting minutes Sept 18, 2022. 6pm by Zoom

Bob Scott, President, opened the meeting.
He said that at the July meeting another group took our building. We had to meet outside, and had no
electricity. We couldn’t bring people in by Zoom.
So, we decided to have an extra meeting in September by Zoom

There are 2 issues to decide
1) Officers
2) Whether we should just do Zoom meetings, and meet in person once a year at Fort Borst Park in

Centralia
We are getting more people attending with Zoom meetings, since we are so scattered around Washington
and Oregon.

As is usual, the people present went around and said their name and mentioned the town or village in
Cornwall that they are connected to. Present were Gord’n Perrott, Pamela Perrott, Bob Scott, Mary Sisson,
Margaret Porter, Alene Reaugh, Sandy Ryder, Bonnie La Doe, Doug Wolford, Nancy Huddleston, Chris
Ensor, Val Ensor, Ann Holiday in Pa, Joan Huston, Craig Pedlar, and Bob Scott.

We discussed the in person meeting in July. It is traditionally the 3rd Saturday in July. It’s between the
Seattle and Portland Highland games. We call and schedule our date in the park at the first of the year.

We discussed possible August dates. The first week in August is bad for Gord’n Perrott and Pam Perrott. 2nd
Sat is ok. We suggested moving the summer in person meeting to the 2nd Sat in August. Joan moved and
Bonnie seconded. Passed.

We meet the first Sat in March – it is close to St Piran’s Day
We would have a Zoom meeting in October – 3rd Sat 10/15 at 4pm, 7pm for east coast folks

Margaret has Alene’s stuff – her book of how to do things
Bob Scott has the country store stuff, and the library. We sold stuff at the Highland Games, when we went.
And at the in person meetings

Bonnie LaDoe is membership
Val Ensor offered to help people with installing Zoom and using it
Dot Hosking Huntley is treasurer
Mickey updates the website
Gord’n Perrott is VP
Pam Perrott is secretary
Joan Huston is doing the newsletter
The motion was carried for the suggested meeting dates

There was a discussion of the membership list. If it says 6/22 it means paid to 5/23
The website is wrong, currently, too
Send dues to Dot at her new address: 1451 Spruce Street, #204, Florence OR 97439
Bob said someone needs to be president. He is definitely standing down. Doug Wolford volunteered to be
president.
Pam Perrott, as secretary, does the meeting agenda. Pam did not know that!

We decided to look at the library contents at next summer’s picnic, when we meet in person.
Margaret will be happy to keep the picnic stuff- plates, cutlery, napkins

Oct 15th is the next meeting at 4pm Pacific, 7pm Eastern



From our Treasurer, Dot Hosking, the Balance Sheet as of August 31, 2022



Minutes for the previous meeting on July 9, 2022
We met at Fort Borst Park in Centralia, WA. We had reserved one of the two kitchens. But
when we arrived early to set up, the building was open and a group was setting up for a
memorial service. They had not reserved the room, but just took it. We decided not to fight
them because of it being a memorial service, so we ended up outside. We set up tables and
chairs in the park across the parking lot from the Kitchens. Gord'n Perrtt and I had brought a
screen, projector and computer so we could project the Zoom screen and the rest of us could
see the people on Zoom. But we didn't have a long enough extension cord to pring electricity
that far. Also Alene had trouble logging on to Zoom, so we cancelled reluctantly, the Zoom
part of the meeting. Sorry to the folks who tried to join us remotely. You missed the wonderful
spread of food provided by the members who attended, in any case. It was great! I believe 14
people were in attendence.
Bob Scott, President, opened the meeting. He said that at last year's annual meeting via
Zoom, it wass decided that Gord'n Perrott would be VP of the north, Bonnie would do
membership, and Mickey would continue as webmaster.
As usual, the people present went around and said their name and mentioned the town or
village in Cornwall that they were connected to.
PNCS has existed for 24 years. Our treasurer, Dot Hosking , was not present--we have about
$2000 in our account. We can still meet at the church in Puyallup that we have met at for
years--we have the information necessary. Our prior contact, Bob Bruce has died. Our south
meeting place-the Stamp Society --costs $300 a year.
We discussed PNCS.
We need a President!!!! Please volunteer.
We hav a VP - Gord'n Perrot, who will continue.
Secretary to take minutes- Pamela Perrott.
Newsletter - Joan Huston.
Treasurer - Dot Hosking
Membership - Bonnie LaDoe
Bob Scott is resigning as president.
We decided to have another Zoom meeting to decide whether to continue or dissolve the
organization. We thought we could continue to meet once a year in person at Fort Borst Park
for our annual picnic, and in between, we could continue to do Zoom meetings. Val Ensor has
volunteered to set those up, or walk someone through doing it if she can't be there. This seems
to be the consensus of the members in attendance.and by many other members that have
texted their wishes for the organization to continue. We decided on a meeting at 6 pm on
Sunday September 18, 2022 on Zoom to vote on a President and to continue the club or not.
We also have Margaret Porter storing Alene's book with all her information in it and all the
boxes Alene was storing for the Country Store, items for sale, some highland games stuff, and
two boxes of Library books that members can borrow and read.



NOTES FROM THE NEWSLETTER EDITOR:
Good news for most, we will have two meetings a year on Zoom, on October 15, 2022 at
4pm, and the next one on March 4, 2023 for St. Piran's Day at 4 pm. Our PICNIC IN
PERSON meeting is at Fort Borst Park in Centralia, WA on August 12, 2023, and has
been reserved!!! Thank you Alene! Anyone needing help getting zoom on their computer,
phone, or tablet, please email or call Val Ensor (ensortm@gmail.com or 206-794-5196)
We now have a President - Doug Wolford dvwolford@centurylink.net
Vice-President - Gord'n Perrott, gordn.perrott@gmail.com
Secretary - Pamela Perrott pamelaperrott@comcast.net
Treasurer - Dorothy Hosking dot97479@gmail.com
Membership - Bonnie LaDoe bladoe@aol.com
Newsletter - Joan Huston tregarthen@gmail.com
Website - Mickey Sieracki msieracki@msn.com
Zoom Co-ordinator - Val Ensor ensortm@gmail.com

http://www.example.com
http://www.example.com
http://www.example.com
http://www.example.com
mailto:bladoe@aol.com
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Seeking Cornish travel contacts

If you've traveled in Cornwall and worked with a guide, lodging owner or travel
coordinator there, I would love your input. We're planning early for a 50th
wedding anniversary trip in 2026 with all our kids, and would love to
know who people recommend from personal experience. I could even
compile responses into a story for the next newsletter. Since

grandkids from 9-14 would be along, any information on kid-
friendly activities would also be useful. Please email me at

sissonrm@gmail.com. Thank you! -- Mary Sisson

Morning Scilly Isles from Tresco by Beth Tregarthen Storey taken September 21, 2022

mailto:sissonrm@gmail.com
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    Her Royal Highness, Queen Elizabeth II 

 
1926-2022 

 
 

 
 

ǲ��������������ǡ����their own endeavours, built a country and society which is 
 widely admired across the world.  I am fortunate to have been witness to many of 
 the developments and accomplishments of modern Canada.  As Queen of Canada 

 ����������������������ǡ������������������������������������������Ǥǳ 
                                                 -  Her Majesty The Queen, Halifax, Nova Scotia, June 28. 2010 
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the Commonwealth, and its people. It is with a heavy heart,  
but deep appreciation, that we will come together  

to honour Her Majesty ± whose lifetime of public service  
is an extraordinary example to us all.´-  Prime Minister Trudeau     

 
The Queen wears her Canadian insignia:  The Order of Canada and the Military Order of Merit 

. . .  from a notice by the Monarchist League of Canada / La Ligue Monarchiste du Canada 
PO Box 1057, Lakeshore West PO,  Oakville, Ontario, Canada L6K 0B2 

View the notice and download the Canadian Heritage Commemorative Card at 
Google:  canada.ca/en/canadian-heritage/commemoration-her-majesty-the-queen/commemorative-portrait 
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Cornwall Online Parish Clerk Database
The records in the Cornwall OPC (Online Parish Clerk) database have been
transcribed by OPCs and volunteers from Cornwall Parish Registers and other
sources. Access to the data-base is completely free of charge but we do have
some annual costs to pay for website hosting.
These costs amount to several hundred pounds per year and we welcome
donations from those who use the database (which can be found at
http://www.cornwall-opc-database.org) .
The database has over 4.6 million transcribed records so surely there is some
information about your family there. A team of OPCs can also provide assistance
with research relating to a specif-ic parish in Cornwall - free of charge.

http://www.example.com


Cornish Country Store
Our Cornish Country Store is open 24 hours online
and three times a year live at our meetings. We have
a good variety of items your Cornish cousins will
love. Please check the website to see pictures of all
these items:
www.nwcornishsociety.com
or
Sweatshirts and T_shirts are now
available, see pictures.
You can also place orders with Cafe Press at
http://cafepress.com/pnwcs

In addition,
PNCS gets a commission on sales made
through the website connection to Ama-
zon. com.
Web site: www.nwcornishsociety.com

OFFICERS

President - Doug Wolford dvwolford@centurylink.net
Vice-President - Gord'n Perrott, gordn.perrott@gmail.com
Secretary - Pamela Perrott pamelaperrott@comcast.net
Treasurer - Dorothy Ann Hosking dot97479@gmail.com
Membership - Bonnie LaDoe bladoe@aol.com
Newsletter - Joan Huston tregarthen@gmail.com
Website - Mickey Sieracki msieracki@msn.com

PNCS MEETINGS ARE HELD 3 TIMES A YEAR

ST. PIRAN'S DAY CELEBRATION
ZOOM MEETING ON 1ST SATURDAY OF MARCH

ANNUAL CORNISH PICNIC AT FORT BORST PARK IN PERSON
PICNIC AT FORT BORST PARK IN CENTRALIA, WA , THE 2ND SATURDAY IN AUGUST.

FALL MEETING
ZOOM MEETING ON 3RD SATURDAY OF OCTOBER

http://www.nwcornishsociety.com
http://cafepress.com/pncs
http://www.nwcornishsociety.com
http://www.example.com
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Pacific Northwest Cornish Society Application for Membership

Name: _________________________________________________________________

Address: _______________________________________________________________

City: _____________________________________

State/Province _____________________________

ZIP/Postal Code:____________________________

Phone: ( ___ ) ______________________________________

E-mail address: _____________________________________

Webpage: _________________________________________

$20 Individual Member $30 Family Membership

Amount Enclosed: _______________________

List Cornish names and areas or parishes of interest: __________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

Mail to: Dorothy Ann Hosking
1451 Spruce Street, #204,
Florence OR 97439


